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CITY OF CHARLOTTESVILLE 
BOARD OF ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW 
STAFF REPORT     
August 18, 2015 
 
Certificate of Appropriateness Application  
BAR 15-08-02 
1413 ½ University Avenue 
Tax Parcel 090075000 
Tiger Investments LLC, Owner/ Clark Gathright, P.E., Applicant 
Replace existing wood windows with new wood windows with double glazing and fabricated to 
match the existing windows. 
 
Background 
The Chancellor Building is a nicely detailed mid-19th century, brick veneered, commercial building 
that is a contributing structure located in the Corner ADC District.  
 
See attached Architectural and Historic Survey. 
 
February 24, 1998 – (1415 University Ave Espresso Royale Café) The BAR approved application to 
remodel with conditions. 
 
March 17, 1998 – (1415 University Ave Espresso Royale Café) The BAR denied a request for metal 
security grates. 
 
April 21, 1998 – (1415 University Ave Espresso Royale Café) The BAR approved retaining all three 
upper glass ½ circle window panes with condition that the windows are structurally sound. 
 
August 19, 2003 – (1415 University Ave Qdoba Grill) –The BAR unanimously approved a wall sign 
as shown on the attached photo, with the stipulation that the letters fit into the spaces without 
obscuring the triglyphs, and approved a projecting sign as submitted.  Staff is permitted to approve 
minor amendments to the signs. 
The BAR unanimously denied the use of the glazed grills based on Design Review Guidelines for 
façade improvements, # 8. 
The BAR failed to approve a motion to allow three curved awnings based on Design Review 
Guidelines for façade improvements, # 3 and # 8. 
The BAR unanimously denied the proposal to remove the remaining marble based on Design 
Review Guidelines for façade improvements, # 4, and required that the missing marble be replaced 
with marble that matches the existing, subject to staff approval. 
 
October 21, 2003 – (1415 University Ave Qdoba Grill) - The BAR approved revised façade design, 
including a single, rectangular awning in “terra cotta” color cloth; stained cherry wood doorway; 
“gold flicker” paint color. The replacement marble may be approved administratively. 
 
March 15, 2011– (1411 University Ave Jack Wills) the applicant attended the BAR meeting for a 
certificate of appropriateness application on replacing the storefront, door, awning, and signage.  
The BAR accepted (7-0) the applicant’s request for deferral.  
[There was unanimous support for the direction of the application, but a number of questions still 
need to be worked out: the decision on whether it is viable to keep the leaded glass should be made 
by members of the BAR, including Mr. Hogg.  Expertise in repair of leaded glass available locally.  
Dark awning color is preferred but white storefront is likely acceptable. Use historic images to 
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